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ROYAL CALEDONIAN CURLING CLUB

MORAY PROVINCE
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MINUTES OF THE COMMITTEE MEETING

Held at the Laichmoray Hotel, Elgin

On Sunday the 29TH of October 2017
	PRESENT


	M Fraser, S Rankin, A Maltman,
 M Pickthall, W Jaffrey, M Clark,
 L Hardy, C Buchan, D Wilson, 
E Milne, S Howie, H Clark, M Pottie.


	

	1. APOLOGIES

	W Nicol, G Fraser, A Fraser,
 A Campbell.

	

	2. CORRESPONDENCE

	a. For information, the Secretary read out a draft letter from Ann Gibb, President of the Northern Counties Lady Curlers, addressed to the Board of Directors of the Inverness Ice Centre voicing their concerns about a proposal for the Ice Centre to be managed by “High Life”.

b. The Secretary informed the meeting about the background to correspondence he had had with the Area 13 Senior Representative, Ormond Smith and the Junior Representative, Ian Mackay concerning the lack of communication and information from Area 13 to the Province. He explained that, despite reassurances, there had been no improvement in the situation. It was agreed that the subject should be raised at the next Province Executives’ meeting with a view to discussing a possible way forward.  


	Secretary

	3. MINUTES OF THE   COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 19th FEBRUARY 2017

	. The Minutes were approved, proposed by Sandy Howie and seconded by Margaret Pottie.

  
	

	4. MATTERS ARISING


	There were no matters arising.


	

	5. FINANCIAL UPDATE

	The Treasurer’s gave his financial report; Appendix1.


	

	6. MATCH SECRETARIES’ REPORTS
	The Match Secretaries’ gave their reports; Appendices 2 & 3.


	

	7. MORAY PROVINCE CURLING DEVELOPMENT GROUP REPORT
	 There was insufficient information available to warrant a meaningful report, because it was the beginning of the new curling season.

	

	8. ICE4ALL REPORT

	The Secretary read out the ICE4ALL report on behalf of Alan Campbell; Appendix 4
	

	9. WEBMASTER’S REPORT

	The Secretary read out the Webmaster’s Report on behalf of Bill Nicol; Appendix 5.

In his report, Bill indicated that he wished to stand down as Webmaster. Stephen Rankin suggested that the Secretary should contact Bill to ask what timescale he was envisaging for his departure, so that arrangements could be put in place to find a replacement. 
	Secretary

	10. MLC WINNERS’ BOARDS REPLACEMENT

	Bill Jaffrey reported that he had been unable progress arrangements to replace the Winners’ boards at MLC; it was agreed that the Province should look elsewhere for a joiner to do the work. Eddie Milne agreed to approach his brother and said he would put him in touch with Bill.
	Eddie Milne

	11. CANADIAN TOUR
 2018 UPDATE
	Arrangements for the tour appeared to be progressing satisfactorily.  Stephen Rankin reported that he would obtain costings for the visit to the Speyside Cooperage and lunch at the Mosset Tavern in Forres. He stated that he was not clear where the money was coming from and agreed to clarify this with Ormond Smith.

 Alastair Maltman told the meeting that he had done some work already on projected costs.

Bill Jaffrey asked what had been done to organise rinks to play against the tourists and attend the dinner. It was agreed that Alan Durno needed to formalise the arrangements, preferably by the end of next week and arrange for invitations to be sent to the clubs including the cost to individuals.

Bill Jaffrey asked what the protocol was for selecting the Province team members for the four rinks.
Stephen Rankin agreed to speak to Alan to clarify the details.

 Alastair confirmed that he had a supply of Province pins available to give to the visitors and that the cost had been included in his budget projections.  


	Stephen Rankin

Alan Durno

Stephen Rankin

	11. ALCOHOL INDUSTRY GUIDELINES FOR SPONSORING SPORT
	Sandra MacIver had raised concerns at the AGM about the alcohol industry guidelines for sponsoring sport and suggested that the Province should contact local MPs/MSPs to highlight the issue. The subject was discussed at the Office Bearers’ meeting held in August who were of the opinion that the guidelines were particularly relevant to the sponsoring of sports teams and individuals under 18; these were generally supported by the industry and adhered to. The committee members did not feel, therefore, that there was much to be gained by writing to local members of parliament. Stephen Rankin advised, however, that a change of attitude by government could change everything and advised that clubs and the Province should remain vigilant.
	

	12. AOCB
	The Secretary was tasked with writing to all the East clubs requesting volunteers to replace Alastair Maltman as MPCDG Secretary.
	Secretary

	13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
	The next meeting will be held on Sunday the 18th of February 2018 in the Newton Hotel, Nairn.

Moira Clark kindly agreed to book a room.
	Moira Clark


As there was no further business, Mark Fraser thanked all those present for attending and the meeting closed at 8.15pm.
M A Pickthall

Province Secretary

APPENDIX 1 
Treasurer’s Report 
The Province ‘General Account’ started the year with £4,174 and the current balance is £4,938. The Development Group started with £4,431 and now has £5,871. 
For the General Account expenditure has been routine ie  Engraving £200, 2017 AGM £125, Boards (Inverness) £72 and National finals entry £240. We purchase winners medals every 2 years and this year the cost was £460 (budget was £600).  
Income has been from Fees and Subscriptions. 17 clubs have paid in full, 1 had technical problems with the invoice which I could only fix when I returned from holiday and 2 clubs have not paid. I will be contacting these clubs in the next few days. 
Overall I expect the finances to be in line with the budget. One area where I would appreciate clarification is the incoming tour – has there been any progress on defining costs and what can we expect from Area 13? 
 
Alastair Maltman, Treasurer 
 
APPENDIX 2

East Match Secretary Report 29 OCT 17 

The East Leagues are successfully underway, fortunately,with none of the early season fixtures confusion of last year.
We have 28 league teams, with 6 teams in Division 1,2 and 3 and 5 teams in each of division 4+5.
This is 3 less than last year. Next year we may lose  a further 2 teams, with  small clubs struggling for curlers. We are pretty dependent now on the Moray Juniors who have 4 teams in the league this year.
Once again, we lost a Province team 2 weeks before the start of the season after the fixtures had been arranged. 
Several teams have requested fixture rearrangement AFTER the original date, and I have been relaxed about allowing that, despite the Province Rules. I feel the cancellation of fixtures and loss of ice use is the greater of two evils.
The open knockout has 10 entries, down from 11 last year. 1 team conceded before the preliminary round games.
The Ladies knockout has 6 entries compared with 7 last year, whilst the mixed knockout has 5 entries, one more than last year.
I would like to pay tribute to Cameron Clark and the ice staff, who have been making excellent ,keen swingy ice.
Bill
APPENDIX 3

MATCH SECRETARY WEST REPORT 29 OCT 17

There is not very much to report this early on in the season.  There have been two rounds of league games so far and it is great that there are two new teams, one from Nairn and the other from Highland Juniors.  This means that we now have three leagues each with 6 teams which is a huge improvement from the last couple of years. 
 
We have 8 entries for our Open knock-out, the first round of which will be played on 16 November. 
 
The team from Ardclach which won our Division 1 title last season will be representing Moray in the Province Championships on the weekend of 10th -12th November at Greenacres and I am sure they will do us proud. This is, incidentally, the same weekend as the Asham under 21 Slam in Inverness. 
APPENDIX 4

ICE4ALL REPORT 29 OCT 17

Fellow curlers ...
I am pleased to say that despite the difficulties of having recent council
and board elections further compounded with director in's and outs for the
MLC, plus a pretty significant change in personnel on the Ice 4 All
committee post it's AGM quiet progress behind the scenes continue.
The new Ice 4 All committee have met over the course of the summer and got
itself on back on a firm footing.

During a recent meeting a number of key proposals to present to the MLC
board debated and agreed.

These are likely to include securing new spectator seating, gable end
pictorial graphics for the car park wall to significantly improve
visibility of the facilities and sports available at the rink plus a number
of previous points and matters such as cafe opening hours and food availability, 
the sighting of a drinking water fountain etc etc that remain on the to do list.

The main and pressing issue just now is getting the Ice4all sub committee
group to meet and get in front of the directors and present their
wishes, getting this meeting buttoned down and a date confirmed for the diary 
continues to be a challenge but rest assured we are pursuing this with vigour.

Apologies that there is nothing 100% concrete to report but the Ice4All
group are aware they must continue to keep the various sports associated
with the rink to the fore and continue to push the board to drive change.

We will keep you updated ...watch this space. 



With best regards. 

Alan J Campbell
APPENDIX 5

WEB MASTER’S REPORT  29/10/17 
 
I am pleased to report that the site is up and running so far so good at least no complaints received 
Moray Province Facebook is very active and involved with most of what is going on  
There is a bit of news comes from others on Facebook but nothing specific given to me for the Web Page except from your match secretaries who are on the ball. 
 
I cover the East Development Group (a subcommittee of the Moray Province) myself but never hear any information that I could distribute for those involved in Coaching and Development in the West., in saying that it is probably down to Highland and Moray who are the Constituted body, however I would say to those Province members in the west I will have it printed from where ever it comes from. 
I would ask you to put out an appeal from anyone who would run the Province website. They would be required to be versed in WORDPRESS or willing to learn. 
I made this request to the last meeting without success so I ask again, please contact me if you have any interest 
End of Web report 
Bill Nicol 
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                                                                                                President: Mark Fraser
       Vice President: Stephen Rankin
Secretary: Mike Pickthall                                                                                                                                        Match Secretary East: Bill Jaffrey
Treasurer: Alastair Maltman                                                                                                                                    Match Secretary West: Moira Clark
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